
 
SeaTac Airport Committee 

Summary Minutes 
May 15, 2017 

6:00 PM 
City Hall - Council Chambers 

 
Committee members present: 
Michael J. Siefkes, Erin Sitterley, Tom Dantzler,Joel Wachtel, Douglas Hill  
Absent: Peter Kwon, Craig Baker, Doris Cassan, Roger McCracken 
Staff: City Manager Joseph Scorcio, CED Director Jeff Robinson, Mark Johnsen, Sr. Asst. City 
Attorney  Absent: Lesa Ellis, Exec. Asst. 
Councilmembers in the Audience:  Deputy Mayor Pam Fernald and Rick Forschler 
 
TOPIC ACTION 
Call to Order Meeting called to order at 6:05 PM. 
Public Comment Earl Gipson: Wants the committee to start proposing action items 

to the City Council.  If the Committee is advisory, they should be 
providing input to the Council for potential action. 

Update on Quiet Skies 
Coalition 

Larry Cripe discussed the current lawsuit between the City of 
Burien and the FAA.  He stated that the Quiet Skies Coalition 
doesn’t have detailed information on the lawsuit because they are 
not a party to the suit.  But Burien is considering allowing 
coalition access to information. The Coalition is talking to Des 
Moines and Federal Way and pointed out that there is only a 
finite amount of air traffic possible at Sea-Tac Airport and it can’t 
keep expanding. 

Update on Mayor’s 
Roundtable Meeting 

City Manager Scorcio – The members are currently developing a 
list of topics for the group to work on. 

Beautification around 
airport and entrances 
to City 

Discussion regarding beautification around the airport.  Graham 
Trucking – possible example of good landscaping.  The 
Committee discussed possible options including:  
 
Visuals – Art wraps of utility boxes, street banners. 
Streetscape – Allow for planting, landscaping, street signs, 
bridges over streets 188th St. Corridor? 
Wayfinding – Common signage – valuable to pedestrians. 
Branding/Theme – Create image and replicate. 
 
It may be prudent to consider a pilot program or test sites to start 
the process. 

Committee Request Committee formally requested that the City Council budget 
$50,000 to $75,000 for a study of possible beautification options. 

Round Robin Jeff - $ in the state budget to look at airport impacts. Doug Hill 
asked for a brief ILA update from the City Manager.  

Next Meeting: June 19, 2017 
Adjourn 7:35 PM 
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